
Agenda 
ANC 6A Community Outreach Committee (COC) 

Monday, August 24, 2020 at 7:00 pm 
Virtual Meeting via WebEx 

Call-in Number: 202-860-2110 - Meeting number (access code): 160 950 6384 

For those attending via WebEx: use this link:  
https://dcnet.webex.com/dcnet/onstage/g.php?MTID=e8ef982b15b462a158b33a10fa34a8a34 

 
7:00 pm  Call to Order and Approval of Agenda 
  
7:02 pm  Welcome/Introductions 
 
7:05 pm Community Listening Session 

The COC wishes to share guidance as to how community listening 
sessions are conducted at the Committee’s regular meetings.  First, as 
always, the public is welcome at the COC meetings.  COC asks that 
everyone remember to be respectful, even when passions are high.  All 
members of the public are muted during a WebEx Event until recognized 
to speak by the Chair. 
 

The guidelines are as follows: 

• When you join the WebEx call, audience members should type into the 
Q&A section indicating that you would like to speak during the meeting. 

• When recognized by the Chair, please introduce yourself and identify 
which SMD (or block) you live in.  Each speaker will have 3 minutes for 
comments. 

• If someone else has made the point you wished to make, please only 
say you agree with the point and add any other comments. 

 
7:50 pm Letter to the Department of Parks and Recreation  – Reopening public 

spaces during COVID-19 
 
8:00 pm Education Issues 
 
8:25 pm Other Committee Business 
 

8:30 pm   Adjourn 
 
 

This meeting is open to the public and all are invited and welcome. 
 

For more information about the COC and the grant application process, please contact 
Veronica Hollmon at roni2865@aol.com or at 202-607-9106. 

 
The next regular meeting of the Community Outreach Committee is 

September 28, 2020 at 7:00 pm  

https://dcnet.webex.com/dcnet/onstage/g.php?MTID=e8ef982b15b462a158b33a10fa34a8a34
mailto:roni2865@aol.com


 
  



  



 

  



  



August 15, 2020 

 

 

 

Mr. Delano Hunter 

Director 

Department of Parks and Recreation 

1275 First Street NE 

Washington DC 20002 

 

Subj: ANC6A Statement – Reopening public spaces during COVID-19 

 

Dear Director Hunter: 

 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on September 10, 2020, our Commission voted 

X-X-X (with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to request that District of Columbia parks and 

recreational facilities be reopened as part of Phase 2 in DC and that the city make the necessary 

investments to ensure these facilities are opened safely to support community health and well-being. 

 

Mayor Bowser’s announcement on August 5, 2020 that DPR will not be opening the city’s spray parks, 

indoor aquatic centers, and 21 outdoor pools is counter-productive to the health & safety of our city.  

 

Per the DC reopening guidelines, pools can only reopen when the city enters Phase 3. However, all the 

neighboring districts have opened up public pools with limited access. For example, Prince George’s 

County’s Department of Parks and Recreation has opened and provides slots for families to reserve entry 

in a safe and well-managed system. This serves as a blueprint for reopening pools that DC could also 

follow. (http://pgparks.com/4891/Pools-Reopening-Plan) 

  

While we acknowledge the ongoing health crisis, we encourage DPR to search for more innovative 

solutions to open some of our much-needed recreation facilities during the summer and into the coming 

months.  This summer has been a particularly difficult one: DC broke its record for the most 90-degree 

days in a month in July. This lack of access to public swimming pools, in particular, acutely affects kids in 

vulnerable communities who are experiencing a disproportionate number of stressors.  We believe that 

having strict protocols in place at these facilities could safely mitigate the spread of the Coronavirus while 

allowing much needed social and heat relief. 

  

At the heart of all decisions must be the residents in our community who depend on the social safety 

needs provided by the city. We cannot fail in this time of unprecedented need to shut down the public 

spaces that provide critical services to our community. Beyond pools, we call on DPR to provide outreach 

support to help families cope while schools are closed to provide safe spaces for DC residents to learn and 

grow. Based on evidence and research from the CDC and NIH, outdoor activities are some of the safest 

options for children during COVID with direct benefits both physically and mentally. 

  

While some DC residents can afford to go to private pools to cool off, we call on the Mayor to ensure 

equal access to all DC residents to enjoy the wonderful District Park and Recreation facilities and 

programs in the coming months.  

  

 
1  ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc- 

6a@yahoogroups.com, and newhilleast@groups.io, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the 

Hill Rag.  

http://pgparks.com/4891/Pools-Reopening-Plan


Sincerely,  

 

 

Amber Gove 

Chair, ANC 6A Commission 

 

cc: Chairman Phil Mendelson, DC Council 

 Councilmember Charles Allen, Ward 6 

 Councilmember Trayvon White Sr., Ward 8 and Chairperson – The Committee on Recreation and 

Youth Affairs 

 

 


